
MPFSC Board Minutes 
December 7, 2020; Zoom 

 
Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm 
 
Members Present: Dani Rhode, Michelle Morey, Ginni Phillips, Kim Bishop, Theresa Morgan, 
Ranay Gursky 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Ginni/Dani 
Motion was made by Ginni to accept the minutes of the November 9, 2020 meeting; seconded 
by Dani; all in favor. 
 
Public Comment  
❖ No public comment presented 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  
❖ Report for November not finalized. Bank statement is not ready at this point for 

November. 
❖ Made a deposit today for the test session, theater, etc.  Deposited close to $5,000 today 
❖ Roughly about $7300.00 in the bank before the deposits today. 
❖ Plans to have a report on the accounting for the test session next meeting.  It will have a 

breakdown of costs vs what we brought in.  Of note due to the November cancellations 
we only had to pay a small difference in ice cost for the test session. 

❖ Membership - expected that these are completed for the year. 
Motion was made by Kim to accept the Treasurer’s Report; seconded by  Dani ; all in favor. 
 
 
Ice Director’s Report: 
❖ High School Team  

➢ December competitions have been cancelled.  
➢  Sat in on a mandatory Zoom call for coaches recently that discussed protocols 

that must be followed for the teams and competitions. Format of the event is 
changing. A will compete all events, then B,  then C.  Once their event is one 
they must leave and everything must be sanitized.  Awards will be mailed. 
Skaters must be escorted in and out.  Judges food will have to be purchased (like 
the test session) and it can be reimbursed from the HS committee if needed. 
Judges can be upstairs in the Taekwondo room, distanced and eat in Sky Box. 
Skaters need to answer questions, get temp checks, etc as the skaters arrive. 
Lots of information to consider and volunteers will be needed.  Ginni indicated 
that Kalamazoo families will be willing to help with tasks. 

➢ Refunds will be given for events that are cancelled.  
 Motion was made by Dani to accept the Ice Director’s Report; seconded by Kim; all in favor. 
 
Learn to Skate Director’s Report:  
❖ Waiting to hear what rink will due in regards to new changes from the state. 
❖ If we can get back on the ice as a club we will see what rink says about Learn to Skate 

continuing. 



❖ To make sure we can finish the session off we could add in the 21st for Mondays.  So 
then we’d have two Mondays and two Thursdays. We would no longer have them skate 
on either night and would ask them to only skate on the night they normally do so we 
can control numbers.  Could also do the first week in January and that would be 3. 

❖ We will figure out the next session once we know how this session will end. 
Motion was made by Ginni  to accept the Learn to Skate Director’s Report; seconded by KIm; all 
in favor. 
 
New Business:  
❖ No new business to discuss 

 
Old Business: 
❖ No old business to discuss. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:53 pm 
 
Next meeting to be held January 4, 2021 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Theresa Morgan 
 
 
 


